MINUTES OF AN EXTRAORDINARY MEETING OF LEWANNICK PARISH COUNCIL. THE MEETING WAS HELD AT LEWANNICK VILLAGE HALL AND COMMENCED AT 20.00 HOURS ON THURSDAY 3 MARCH 2016.

There were no members of the public in attendance.

PRESENT

Chairperson

Barbara Sleep

Vice Chairperson

Paul Atkinson

Councillors

Jenny Potter, David Eno, Michael White,

Susan Curley and Claire Tyler

Clerk

Elaine Cook

- 1. Safety notice was given out by the Chairperson.
- 2. <u>Apologies</u> were received from John Newbery, Dave Parnell and Sue Gallant.
- 3. **Declaration of interests** none.
- 4. <u>LOCAL PLAN</u> a copy of our reply to Cornwall Council had been previously circulated to all Councillors. It was proposed by SC 2nd by DE and all were in agreement that the Statement is approved. All were in agreement.

The Chairperson thanked JP and CT for all their hard work in preparing the Statement.

There being no further business the Chairperson declared the meeting closed. Our next ordinary meeting will take place at Polyphant on Wednesday 16 March 2016.